
AGENDA

Meeting of the Shandon Neighborhood Council

September 12, 2011 at 6:15 p.m. (Emily Douglas Park)

I.
Welcome and Introduction of Council Members

Those in attendance: Charles Appleby, Jason Bobertz, Jesse Burke, Caroline Clarkson, Tina Cundari, Tushar Chikhliker, Derek Gruner, Carla Moore, Ed Pope, Julie Ruff , Terry Sharpe

Those absent: Annie Caggiano, Mary Greene, Jane Key
II.
Guest speakers 

A. David Brewer, City of Columbia,
Mr. Brewer gave a traffic review of Heyward and Holly. About 1000 vehicles go down Holly per day. The City cannot put a traffic light because of light volume, there is possibility of 4 Way Stop. He suggested that everyone consider that people slow but not necessarily stop at stop signs. Shandon has shied away from speed humps, but other neighborhoods have had success with them. He would like to recommend a speed hump. This would need to be taken to City Council. Neighbors mentioned various corners of concern. It was suggested that neighbors call Mr. Brewer about over grown trees and bushes causing visual blocks. His phone number is 545-3850.
B. Missy Gentry, City of Columbia

C. Police Chief Scott,

Chief Scott came to discuss neighborhood concerns about the recent stabbing of the professor on Monroe Street. He said that there have been problems with underage drinking in Shandon. It is a social problem, but can lead to other things. They try to get on problems quickly. Glad that the neighbors are proactive and they support the officers when they are working. A neighbor had a question about the man in the gold car that had been driving around the neighborhood following joggers. Officer Scott said that two concerned citizens called with information about the car, and a flyer was sent to the South Region. Officer Reece found the vehicle; the owner had some outstanding warrants, and was arrested. The arrested man was told that he was arrested because of diligence of neighbors. The police will be diligent watching the neighborhood around home USC football games. The AET (Alcohol Enforcement Team) has been set up to watch the social media sites, they try to go out and make an impact early. The Hospitality Team has been established and is in its fifth week. They are inspecting bars and restaurants. A complaint came to the Police Chief recently that there was too much police presence in Five Points. Officer Scott introduced the other officers in attendance. They were Jennifer, Lieutenant Jimmy Ald, Officer David Navaro, Officer Sharpe, and Officer Santiago.
When asked about the stabbing of the professor, Officer Scott said he felt the press coverage was fair. The stabbing was such a shock, and they did an excellent job explaining the circumstances. He explained when there is a need to break in (if there are other circumstances), or when a police break in does not occur (if there are not circumstances – example no one left their name). He wishes that there was something more that could have been done. 

Taube Roy complained about profanity at Sims Park. Belinda Gergel personally requested a sign. He mentioned a prevalence of short term visitors. Chief Scott said that the police will check now.

A woman asked about an abandoned car on Sims.

D. Belinda Gergel, 

Today was the first day of a City Council planning meeting. Having a safe city is the number one goal of the City Council. Maxcy Greg Park will officially reopen on Sunday, October 9, 2011. She is encouraging healthiness. Please contact her with concerns. A woman asked about trash on Blossom Street.
E. Alden Richarson, Gills Creek Watershed Association

Mr. Richardson, a Shandon neighbor, gave an overview of the Gills Creek Watershed. Jessica will come to the November Shandon Neighborhood Council meeting to answer questions. The Association is trying to clean the watershed which runs from Sesqui State Park to the Congaree River. Brochures were available.
III.
Reports

A. Minutes – Caroline Clarkson

Jesse made a motion to accept the July minutes; Julie seconded; the minutes were approved.
B. Treasurer’s Report – Jane Key 

Cash on hand $9,055.87. We spent money on National Night Out this year.

C. Newsletter – Julie Ruff

Next newsletter will come out in about 2 weeks. Contact Julie with good recipes or ideas for articles.
D. National Night Out – Ed Pope and Derek Gruner

It was another good event. We served 240 hotdogs. Ed thanked those that came out. Ed thanked Council members who came and supported, as well as thanked the sponsors.

E. Website/Communication – Terry Sharpe, Annie Caggiano, Carla Moore, Tina Cundari

Tina said that we know we need to update the website and we are taking our time on selecting a new host. The expense will be costly. Three different bids are currently in; the committee will meet and select a host they will recommend. We also have a Facebook page. If anyone wants to be removed from the Robo Calls list, please contact Tina.
F. By-Laws – Jason Bobertz, Jane Key, Carla Moore, Tina Cundari

Jason said the bylaws committee has met to update them. Hopefully the revised bylaws will be finalized soon.
G. Turkey Trot – Tushar Chikhliker and Charles Appleby
This year’s event will be the 30th Annual. It will be held Saturday, November 19. Hand Middle School will be the base. The route is set. Eat More Tees will print the t-shirts. A neighbor, Mike Beise is donating his time to redesign the t-shirt. The Gills Creek Watershed will hand out water at the race. Sponsors are being sought at this point. Sponsor forms are available from Tushar and Charles. Tushar and his wife Blakely are expecting twins around the time of the race so he may or may not be able to attend to the race.
H. Homes for the Holidays Tour – Mary Greene, Caroline Clarkson, Julie Ruff 

Houses and Dreher High are lined up for the tour. Local restaurants are going to be on location giving out food samples. The date of the event is Sunday, December 4, 2011.
Mayor Benjamin came to see what was going on in Shandon. He said City Council is currently working on a Strategic Vision. He said at today’s meeting they discussed the strengths that we currently have in Columbia. Tomorrow they will discuss challenges currently faced in Columbia, as well as focus on jobs creation. Sam Johnson, the Mayor’s special assistant was introduced. Tina mentioned that seven police officers attended tonight’s meeting to address safety.
County Councilman Seth Rose was recognized. He asked people to contact him with questions or concerns. His son Cole is three months old. He mentioned he has regular contact with Belinda Gergel and Mayor Benjamin. He is in favor of keeping the City and County Fire Departments together.
IV.
Old Business

A. Zoning issue – 3600/3602 Wheat Street

The issue of making it a permanent, non-conforming structure has been deferred to the October City of Columbia Board of Appeals meeting. SNC voted to not support the request.
V.
New Business

A. Guidelines regarding advertising on Facebook page

Julie Ruff expressed concern for people putting ads on the Shandon Neighborhood Facebook page for free, rather than paying for ads in the newsletter. Carla mentioned there is a fine line between recommendations and ads. Carla tries to keep things in check. Missing pets as well as local yard sales would be welcome. Carla has the power to remove ads. In the future if people post ads, Carla will send them request to purchase an ad in the newsletter.

B. Election of council member

Dr. Burns attended the September meeting and was introduced.

VI.
Open Discussion and Announcements

Carla was on the committee for selecting playground equipment for Emily Douglas Park. Equipment has been purchased, and will be installed by November. There are plans for a potential dog park on one side of Emily Douglas Park. A woman asked about the ADA compliance aspects of the equipment and park. Carla addressed the new placement of the equipment. 
Julie Ruff mentioned movie night in the park in June, July and August. There were over 200 people here in August. Movie Night will continue to run on the last Friday of both September and October. Please come and support the neighborhood event. Weather permitting, it is in the amphitheater.

Cory Ethridge, with the Park, was recognized. He mentioned that Fridays from 5:00 – 6:00 p.m. is Dog Days at the Park.
Tina mentioned the tree trimming by SCE&G in the neighborhood. There will be a meeting on Thursday, September 22 at 7:00 to discuss trimming plans.

Ms. Jenny Isgett’s paralegal class from Midlands Tech was recognized for attending the meeting.

Gerry Lynn Hall was recognized. She mentioned the Clean Stream Project to help clean streams in the City.  Historic Preservation will have a couple of workshops to discuss proper way to restore historic or older homes. 

VII.
Adjourn

Next meeting:  Monday, November 14, at 6:15 p.m.

Location:  Sims Park
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